TOWN OF UXBRIDGE



PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

UXBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 01569

Chairman Chief William Kessler, Fire Dept. Benn S. Sherman, Director DPW Chief Jeffrey Lourie, Police Dept. David Genereux, Town Manager Kevin Carney, School Superintendent

MEETING MINUTES

MEETING DATE:

August 16, 2017

MEETING LOCATION:

Uxbridge Police Department, 275 Douglas Street

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:

William Kessler Jeffrey Lourie Benn Sherman Uxbridge Fire Chief Uxbridge Police Chief Uxbridge DPW Director

Kevin Carney

Uxbridge School Superintendent

DEC 18/17 PH 5/92

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Jeanne Daley Recording Secretary PSC

Cindy Scott Uxbridge Resident Stacy Pominville Uxbridge Resident Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

I. CALL TO ORDER

It being 9:07 am, the meeting being properly posted, duly called and a quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by William Kessler.

H. <u>OLD BUSINESS</u>

1. Approval of Minutes:

Motion by Jeffrey Lourie, seconded by Benn Sherman to accept the minutes of the May 17, 2017 Public Safety Committee Meeting. Motion carried 3-0-1. Kevin Carney abstain not present at the May meeting.

III. NEW BUSINESS

1. Snow Clearing at Taft School.

Stacey Pominville addressed the Committee in reference to the snow that is being piled by the north entrance to Taft School. Benn Sherman said the biggest issue is snow removal. Bill Kessler suggested that Benn put in the contract that they leave a 3 foot clearance for students to walk. Benn said they can ask them to clear the whole section. Benn Sherman will update contracts and send them out by Friday, August 25th. If there are issues contact Benn Sherman.

2. Greenway Challenge to discuss race route and details.

Charlie Thompson presented the Committee with times of the run, cycling and paddling. Mr. Thompson requested three details for three separate locations. It was established that in the future if there is a police detail request Mr. Thompson can contact Chief Lourie.

3. Library's "Chalk the Walk" fundraiser.

Not discussed will bring this forward in the Spring.



4. Discuss and vote on Town Common Use for Cultural Fair on September 30.

Cindy Scott submitted a Release form for use of the Town Common. Bill Kessler informed her there are to be no stakes in the ground due to sprinklers. Chief Lourie said he did not have an issue with this event. At this time they do not need a detail Officer because they are not closing Court Street.

Motion by Jeffrey Lourie, seconded by Benn Sherman to approve the Use of the Town Common Request submitted by Cindy Scott for the Uxbridge Cultural Fair on September 30, 2017 from 2pm to 7pm. Motion carried 4-0-0.

5. Public Safety Committee responsibilities:

a. Town Common Use Form.

Chief Kessler to update at next month's meeting.

6. Update Crash Data where signs were put up.

Chief Lourie to ask Lead Dispatcher, Joe Lefebvre, to pull statics on accidents at the three (3) locations where the new stop signs went up. Chief Lourie will get statistics on accidents 2 years prior to the lights being in place at the following intersections; Rivulet St. - West Harford Ave., Douglas Pike - Aldrich St. and Granite St. - E. Harford Ave. intersection. Joe Lefebvre will also run statistics on accidents from the time the new lights went in up to present day.

IV. Adjournment

Motion by William Kessler, seconded by Benn Sherman to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 a.m. **Motion carried 4-0-0.**

Minutes respectfully submitted by Jeanne Daley	
Minutes approved by Public Safety Committee	Date Approved: 11/15/2017
WillAlanh	Benns Juman
William Kessler, Chair	Benn Sherman
Jeffrey Lourie	David Genereux
Kevin Carney	
\bigvee	